FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Wesselhoft Declares His Support for Personhood Bill

OKLAHOMA CITY – State Rep. Paul Wesselhoft said today he is disappointed that the personhood bill will not be given a hearing on the floor of the Oklahoma House of Representatives.

“When I ran for this office, I promised my constituents that I would be a pro-life voice in the Legislature,” Wesselhoft said. 

“Therefore, my constituents and Republican friends deserve to know that I strongly supported, argued and voted for the Personhood bill to be heard in the Oklahoma House of Representatives.

 “Unfortunately, a majority of my Republicans colleagues voted not to hear it. That bill could have sent a vital moral message that human life in the womb is not a blob of tissue but a living person created in the image of God.

 “I don't believe SB1433 presented a substantive problem but an image problem for the State Chamber of Commerce.”

 House leadership announced this week that Senate Bill 1433 would not be given a floor hearing in the Oklahoma House of Representatives. The legislation simply declares that the “life of each human being begins at conception” and that the “laws of this state shall be interpreted and construed to acknowledge on behalf of the unborn child at every stage of development all the rights, privileges, and immunities available to other persons, citizens, and residents of this state.”

FYI: I also voted to override the Governor’s veto that would have given some protection in trailer parks during severe weather and, perhaps, save lives. That bill passed unanimously in the House and by all but one in the Senate. What a stupid veto but my Republicans changed their minds in order to protect Mary. The first vote = policy; the second vote = politics.
